
 
 
 

 

Notice to Property Owners in the Town of Lincoln 
Forest County, Wisconsin  

 
As of December of 2018, the Town of Lincoln is no longer accepting yard waste 

including leaves, brush, Christmas trees, lawn clippings, etc. due to permitting issues.  
 

Please see the following website to obtain a burning permit through the Wisconsin 
DNR.  

 
https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/forestfire/permits.html 

 
or call (888)947-2867 
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